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March 4, 2025 

To Members of the Joint Standing Committee on Judiciary 

Regarding L.D. 260, “RESOLUTION, Proposing an Amendment to the Constitution of Maine to 
Establish That All Maine Residents Have Equal Rights Under the Law”. 

Sen. Carney, Rep. Kuhn, and members of the Judiciary Committee, thank you for the 
opportunity to submit testimony before you today.  I’m Penny Morrell, taxpayer and 
citizen of the Town of Belgrade, Maine.  

I oppose LD 260, “RESOLUTION, Proposing an Amendment to the Constitution of Maine 
to Establish That All Maine Residents Have Equal Rights Under the Law”. 

We already have equal rights under the law in our Constitution.  There are only two 
genders according to God’s Word, male and female.  Polls show that the overwhelming 
majority of citizens of our state and nation recognize that, in spite of the propaganda that 
has been portrayed these last few years.  We are taking back our state and nation, 
proclaiming the masculinity of males and the femineity of females as good things. 

Maine is at the forefront of abusing our kids under the guise of transgenderism.  A law 
was passed last legislative session in Maine to welcome children from all over our country 
to come to our state and be mutilated for sex changes without parental permission, 
knowledge or way to recoup from those practitioners doing it.   

This bill further encourages such acts as well as trying to override what the Federal 
Administration is doing to protect kids from this heinous behavior.  Our kids deserve the 
truth.  There is real truth which is found in God’s Word, the Bible, His love letter to us all.  
We will thrive and be blessed in Maine if we adhere to it. 

I urge this committee to vote “ought not to pass” on LD 260.  Thank you.  
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